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Praises – Rejoice with us! 

 Camps have been held in many places this summer and will finish this month. Praise God for 

working! In Russia, an elated Pastor Alexander writes, “Thank you for the support. With God’s 

blessing, we’ve held 3 camps. A fourth will be in August. We’ve heard many prayers of repentance 

from children and teens….” He describes how a man who was observing ended up being saved!  

 Sergei Skripnik, who pastors at our new church plant in Borschiv, Ukraine, had the joy of baptizing 

3 believers, and 2 of those are a father and son who were baptized together. May God strengthen 

these new believers and continue to reach souls through this newer church plant! 

 More about camps! This summer, for the first time in a long time, we have Americans making 

mission trips to Ukraine to work in summer camps. The war in Eastern Ukraine and Covid-19 has 

prevented Americans from participating in our camps.  However, we rejoice that this summer we 

have 3 groups of Americans (18 people) traveling to work in 4 different camps!  

 We praise God for creative brethren on our ministry fields! This year in Belarus, they held a unique 

camp, not for kids but for widows. BIEM missionary Nikolai Ryzhuk says, “Many of them live lives 

that are far from easy. The widows were encouraged and comforted in the Lord. They returned home 

joyful and asked that, if the Lord prolongs our lives, that we hold a similar camp next year.” 

Prayer – Pray with us!  

 Covid-19 continues to create challenges for ministry. For instance, in one Russian city, BIEM 

missionary pastor Oleg writes, “Cases of Covid-19 have not terminated. In fact, we are getting more 

people infected every day. On one hand, people are afraid of being vaccinated, because they don’t 

trust the government. On the other hand, they stay home most of the time, because of fear.” 

 The Hoblitzes, one of BIEM’s couples in the nation of Georgia writes, “We praise the Lord that we 

can continue our evangelism dinners. It’s a joy to minister to students from Africa, India, and other 

countries…Many students lack assurance of salvation; some have not understood salvation at all, and 

some come from typically hostile backgrounds. Just a week ago we had a chance to explain the 

Gospel to a Muslim young lady.” Please pray for such souls to understand and embrace the Gospel. 

 In Central Asia, 51 youth attended a camp, the majority from Muslim families. Not all responded to 

the Gospel, but some did! And everyone heard the Good News. Please pray for God to water the 

spiritual seed that was sown in their hearts. 

 Please pray for the church in Borshchiv as they along with their entire community experienced 

flooded basements due to a torrential rainstorm.  Fortunately, their basement is unfinished and was 

used just for supplies that will cost $500 to replace.  Another $1200 is needed to provide this church 

with a pump and generator for future prevention. 
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